
Agenda Item #8 
 
Tribal Health Preparedness Efforts 
 
October/November 2023 PHP Updates for LEPC, NTECC  
 

• Respiratory virus season: Covid cases have increased in NV by 45% but mostly in Southern NV; 
these rates are currently considerably low compared to past years/hospitalizations are low as 
well. Surveillance models from the CDC are still predicting higher rates of flu and RSV this year.   
 

• PHP participated in a CSI Anthrax Exercise with Southern Nevada Health District in preparation 
for the Super Bowl that will be held in Las Vegas February 24th at Allegiant Stadium. Also 
participated in each regional Nevada Preparedness Workshop to update the THIRA and discuss 
our plans to build a deacon trailer.  

  
• Nevada Day October 27th (Friday) – State Offices will be closed. 24/7 Duty Officer line for our 

program for health emergencies is 775-684-5920.  
 


